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Hello again everyone.  Hope you all enjoyed the Echoes from the 
Past concert.  I haven’t heard a bad word about it yet.  Many thanks 
to everyone involved in making this a very memorable event. 

Unfortunately, due to personal circumstances, there will be no 
President’s Report this month however I am sure Brian will have 
some wonderful things to say in next month’s newsletter. 

We have our next bus trip coming up on Saturday, 27 June to 
Stradbroke Island.  Maybe we will even get to see some whales this 
time if we are lucky! 

If anyone listens to 4KQ, you may have heard John Knox in his 
Brisbane’s Past segment last week talking about the Falcon Street 
Wall and the girl in the pink dress.  Coincidentally, we are featuring 
The Girl in the Pink Dress in this month’s newsletter.   

A few of us attended the recent Lota House dinner.  It was a 
wonderful night and it was great to see it supported by so many local 
people, many of whom are WMHS members.  I would highly 
recommend it to anyone wishing to attend in the future. 

Myrtle Beitz is making a good recovery from her recent knee 
operation and she and Jill will be testing our local knowledge with 
their “Who, when and where” questions at the June meeting.   

Hope you enjoy this month’s newsletter. 

FROM THE EDITOR  Sandy Liddle 

Be quick if you have not yet booked for this bus trip.  There 
are only limited seats left.  Tickets are $30.00 plus $10.00 for 
lunch. 
 
Tickets available at the Resource Centre and if any seats 
remain, at the meeting. 

Stradbroke Island bus trip - 27 June 

 
 

Thursday 18 June at 7.30pm 
 

Ambulance Museum Auditorium  
(Cnr Cedar Street & Tingal Road, Wynnum) 

 
 

Speaker: Les Greenhill 
Topic: Two old characters of Wynnum North: 
 Willie McPherson and one eyed Jackie 
 
 
Then it is time for you to put your thinking caps on as Myrtle 
and Jill test your local knowledge with their Who, when and 
where segment. 
 

 
Gold coin entry – covers hire of venue and Supper. 
 
 
Raffle:  Tickets are $1.00 each or 3 for $2.00.  The prize this 
month is wine, cheese and crackers donated by Ian and 
Sandra Wheeler.  Thank you Ian and Sandra. 
 
 
Bring and buy stall  -  Please bring your unwanted gifts, 
cakes, fruit, vegetables, plants to support the Resource 
Centre or to the meeting.  Grab a bargain! 
 
 
Appreciation to Laurima Rabe, Deborah Tearle and Sandy Liddle 
who will be providing your supper. 

JUNE MEETING DETAILS 
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GENERAL MEETINGS:  Afternoon set up:   Col Brown, John McIntyre and Myrtle Beitz 
    Welcome at Door and raffles: Ian Wheeler 
    Bring and buy:   Jan Aplin and Betty Powell 
    Kitchen Coordinator:  Margaret Mack 

Supper Donations and servers: Betty Powell, Jan Aplin, Jan Bird, Margaret O’Neil, Myrtle 
Beitz, Irene Morgun, Sherley Williams, Lena McCreadie, 
Shirley Houghton, Beryl Kennedy, Dawn Wilkins, Betty 
Mottram, Ian Wheeler, Sandy Liddle, Laurima Rabe, 
Minnie Bowman, Noela Stratton, Beth Hume, Eris Powell, 
Daphne Liddle, Nena Robertson, Alison Roff, Jan Parnell, 
Margaret Collins 

Raffle prizes: Sandra Wheeler 
 
 

NEWSLETTERS: Printing: Ian Wheeler 
 Delivery Coordinator: Noela Stratton 
 Delivery persons: Ian Kennedy, Nena Robertson, John McIntyre, Minnie 

Bowman, Jill Greenhill, Sherley Williams, Eris Powell, 
Margaret Mack, Glenn Rolfe, Sue Laakso, Lena 
McCreadie, Myrtle Beitz, Jan Bird, Jack Sands 

 
 
RESOURCE CENTRE: Volunteers on duty: Minnie Bowman, Ian Wheeler, Sherley Williams, Ian 

Kennedy, John McIntyre, Brian Brandenburg, Noela 
Stratton, Dennis O’Neill, Col Brown, Myrtle Beitz, Dawn 
Wilkins, Jan Aplin 

 Information Sources: Lloyd Kelk, Jack Sands and Kate Harbison 
 
 
TOURS: Dry run: Brian Brandenburg and Jan Parnell 
 Booklet: Jill Greenhill 
 Bookings: Sandy Liddle and/or Jan Parnell at General Meetings 
  Resource Centre staff each weekday 
 
 
ORAL HISTORY:  Brian Brandenburg 
 
 
Can you help in any way?  If so, please let us know.  We are always looking for willing members to help in any way possible. 

REGULAR SOCIETY VOLUNTEERS AND HELPERS 

President: Brian Brandenburg 3396 5760 president@wmhs.org.au 
 
Vice President: Jan Parnell 3396 6001 
 
Secretary: Lena McCreadie 3393 4393 secretary@wmhs.org.au 
 
Treasurer: Sandy Liddle 3207 4467 treasurer@wmhs.org.au 
 
Librarian: Jill Greenhill 3393 3208 library@wmhs.org.au 
 
Events Coordinator: Myrtle Beitz 3396 4711 events@wmhs.org.au 
 
Membership Secretary: Noela Stratton 3396 0069 membership@wmhs.org.au 
 
Publicity & Fundraising Officer: Ian Wheeler 3396 9923 publicity@wmhs.org.au 
 
Newsletter Editor: Sandy Liddle 3207 4467 newsletter@wmhs.org.au 
 
Supper coordinator: Deborah Tearle 3396 9697 supper@wmhs.org.au 
 
Welfare Officer: Kerry Greensill 3396 3634  
 
Life Members: Myrtle Beitz  Late life members: Merv Beitz 
 John Davies 
 Jill Greenhill 
 Jack Sands 
 
Patrons: Peter Cumming 
 Paul Lucas 

2009/2010 COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

No 13 – June 2009 WMHS Newsletter Page 2 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The TEAM:       Jan Aplin, Lila Feige, Daphne Liddle, Wave Oehlmann, Alison Roff, Lyn Shanks, Jan Bennell and Elaine  

Underwood. 
 
Not only did these ladies make a record number of 560 sandwiches of several varieties in just over one hour, for our Concert on 
Saturday 23 May, but they also laid tables, put sandwiches lamingtons and Anzac biscuits on 280 plates, poured tea and coffee 
and finally cleared up and cleaned up.  All done with a smile! 

I heard several compliments on the quality of the sandwiches and a Committee Member was asked whether the Wynnum Manly 
Historical Society did catering! 

Well done ladies and thank you so much. 

Lena McCreadie 

A big THANK YOU to our Super Sandwich Makers! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Below is the 2009 supper roster.  If you are unable to oblige on your assigned date of roster, if possible, please find a replacement 
or contact Deborah on 3396 9697. 

 
JUNE:   Sandy Liddle  3207 4467  JULY:  Irene Morgan  3390 4696 

 Laurima Rabe  3348 8037    Nena Robinson  3396 2524 
 Minnie Bowman  3893 0527    Shirley Jeffries  3893 1101 
 

AUGUST: Sandy Liddle  3207 4467  SEPTEMBER: Jan Aplin  3396 4728 
 Myrtle Beitz  3396 4711    Betty Powell  3396 8049 
 Ian Wheeler  3396 9923    Jan Bird   3396 6690 
 

OCTOBER: Betty Mottram  3396 2971  NOVEMBER: Myrtle Beitz  3396 4711 
 Dawn Wilkins  3396 8204    Margaret O’Neil  3348 3123 
 Beryl Kennedy   3396 6399    Jan Bird   3396 6690 
Margaret Collins  3396 3150 
  
 

If you would like to volunteer to help out on supper roster, please contact Deborah on 3396 9697.  Your assistance 
would be greatly appreciated. 

 
 

MANY HANDS MAKE LIGHT WORK 
 

2009 SUPPER ROSTER 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
An invitation is extended to all pupils who attended Wynnum Central State School between 1937 and 1945 to attend 
a reunion luncheon being held upstairs at the Wynnum RSL (wheelchair access available), Tingal Road, Wynnum on 
Saturday, 25 July 2009 (11.30am – 2.30pm) .  Partners are very welcome.  Bring along any photos/memorabilia.   
 
Bookings are essential by 13 July 2009 
 
Information and bookings – please phone 3396 1176 or 3393 3445 
 
Cost: $18.00 

WYNNUM CENTRAL STATE SCHOOL REUNION 
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Resource Centre Report -  June 2009. 

 
• Polo Shirts, Spray Jackets and Fleecy Jackets.  

We now hold a full supply of all sizes of shirts and jackets, maroon in 
colour and bearing the Society logo. 
 
You are free to try on for size in our “change room” – the space behind 
the  bookshelf.  Somebody asked if we had a curtain, another customer 
asked for the mirror! 
  
Prices are: 
Polo Shirt  $22   Our comfortable button-up shirt with collar 
Spray Jackets $35   Well fitted out with hood and plenty of pockets 
Fleecy Jackets  $35   Warm for winter 
 
NB.  SPECIAL.  Hardly-worn Men’s Polo Shirt.    Size 2XL.     Only 
$15 

 
• Does anyone recognise this photograph? 

 

 
               Jock     Cookie        Arthur       Jackie                                              Forry  
          Davidson          McAlley       Luke      Crighton                      Roff 

 
Do you know anything about the people involved?  What and when was 
the occasion?  

 
• A big thank you to Joan Boardman-Smith, (who danced with the 

American Sailor at the School of Arts on May 23) for finding us a picture 
of Lota School of Arts 
 

 
 

The picture is taken from the front yard of the Bakers shop, which was diagonally across 
from the hall on the corner of MacDonald Street and Alexander Street. 
 

Thank you, Jill Greenhill 
Librarian 

NEWS FROM THE RESOURCE CENTRE  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Resource Centre 
address 

 
Civic Centre 
Shop 7, 66 Bay Tce 
Wynnum 
 
(outside entrance to Wynnum 
Public Library) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Monday – Friday  
(except Public Holidays) 
 
10am – 12 noon 
 

Resource Centre opening 
hours 
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WHERE WAS I?         May 2009  
 
 

Cambridge Parade Manly  (Third shop, on the right, up the hill) 
The land was first owned by Michael Gannon in 1888, but the shop 
was probably built in 1922 with first trader, Mary Braddock, providing 
fruit and refreshments.  The store had eight traders, all providing 
fruit, between 1922 and 1956 when Ron Schmidt opened “Manly 
Radio” here. 
 
 
 
 
      

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Today.  The shop is again being re-furbished. 
 
  

  The shop, 1942-47, run by Kate Morgan. 
 
 
 

    
    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WHERE AM I?         June 2009 

 
Who planted these trees?  When were they planted? 

 
 
If you know where this is or have any information, please see Jill at the Resource Centre or phone 3393 3208. 
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OUR PIONEERS –       Clifford Walden HEERS 

The Society has a continuing Project to collect information on persons residing in Wynnum, Manly Lota and District before 1912.  In 1912 
Wynnum became a town in its own right and there were only a few hundred people residing here at that time. 
This month we feature  Clifford Walden HEERS. 

 
Clifford was born in Ipswich on 6 May 1904, eldest son of George Henry Ewald and  
Mary Dunbar (nee AULD) HEERS.  Clifford was the fourth of eight children, six girls and 
two boys. George Henry was a grocer when he married in1896, but became a Dairy 
Inspector, Butter Grader and finally Director of Dairying. 
 
The family moved to Manly when Clifford was three years old. He attended Manly State 
School and was a first day pupil when the school opened in 1910.  Clifford was a quiet 
achiever and during his schooling was voted most popular boy and won a prize for best 
kept garden.  He later attended Wynnum High School when it was attached to Wynnum 
Central School. 
 
At the age of sixteen his father apprenticed him to a nurseryman friend at Birkdale, a 
keen rose grower, with instructions to work him hard.  On his first home visit Cliff 
produced a handful of newspaper clippings advertising “Nurseries for Sale”.  As a result, 
Cliff, with the family’s help, purchased a piece of land and the family moved from 
Melville Terrace to 212 Wondall  Road in May 1919. 

 
 
Cliff then began his career as a very successful nurseryman.  He specialised in roses 
and the “Pacific Nurseries” on Wondall Road became well known throughout Australia.   
 
Cliff was interested in sailing, commencing with model yachts when he was ten years 
old advancing to bigger and better boats and winning trophies along the way.  He 
swam and played football and even won first prize in a singing contest standing on a 
box on the corner of Cambridge Parade. 
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n 1955.  

Clifford married Violet Muriel NICKOLS, a near neighbour, on 15 May 1937 at St 
John’s Presbyterian Church, Thompson Estate, Brisbane.  They had three daughters, 
Wendy, Cynthia and Jeanette.  Sadly Wendy died at the age of thirteen years and his 
wife died three years later i
 
On his retirement from the nursery, Cliff became owner/manager of the Service Station on the roundabout at the Corner House 
Wynnum.  He enjoyed good health and led an active life and died in Wynnum Hospital in 1992. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Although born in Townsville, I went to school and grew up at Windsor on Brisbane’s North Side. 
 
In the late 1940’s, I worked with my brother and his partner at their recently established drapery 
business, “Davies and Bingham”, in Wynnum.  Then in the 1950’s, I became a commercial 
traveller, a most interesting and educational occupation which gave me the opportunity to see a 
great deal of Queensland. 
 
In the late 1950’s, my wife Shirley and I married and, being away for weeks at a time did not sit 
well with new married life, so that put an end to commercial travelling. 
 
Fortunately the opportunity occurred to establish the footwear retailing business, “Strand 
Shoes” in Wynnum Central.  My wife and I continued with this business for around thirty years. 
 
I have enjoyed participating in community life here in this great bayside locality.  The 
organisations in which I have played a part as either President or committee member are the 
Rotary Club of Wynnum and Manly, the Wynnum Chamber of Commerce, the Spring Parade 
Association, the General Gordon Memorial Kindergarten and the Wynnum Historical Society, of 
which I had the honour of being appointed Life Member in 1997. 
 
I have great pride in the Historical Society and the influence it has had in raising the interest 
and awareness of Wynnum and Manly folk in our local heritage and the events that have made 
our special place on Moreton Bay such a great place to live. 

 
John Davies 

SPOTLIGHT ON ... Life member, JOHN DAVIES 

  



 
 
 
 

THE GIRL IN THE PINK DRESS by Don Lyell 

It took sixty four years for me to finally meet the girl in the pink dress! The year was 1945. I was six years old at that time playing 
in the middle of Oceana Terrace Manly (what’s new here!) near the corner of Falcon Street, formerly Spring Street (the name 
was changed by the council because there were too many streets of that name in Brisbane). 
 
I was watching this beautiful young girl walking towards me from the Valetta Street end of Oceana Terrace, she would have 
been around twelve years old walking with her young six year old brother towards “The Great Wall”.  
 
She just walked past me as though I didn’t even exist. Who was this young girl? Where did 
she live? I have never seen her around here before. I just stood there mesmerised looking 
at this girl walking along the top of the wall with her little brother walking behind her on the 
road in Wellington Street. Falcon Street is at the bottom of the wall which runs from the 
Esplanade at the bottom to Oceana Terrace at the top as shown in the picture. 
 
The girl in the pink dress sure captured my full attention; she was slim, beautiful and who 
the hell was she? I still recall this vividly, although hazy on some other details. Hey, I was 
only six years old! 
 
Still watching this pretty girl in this pink dress what was about happen stayed with me for 
the next sixty four years of my life. She seemed to hesitate or maybe even look back 
probably at her brother and then just suddenly fell off the wall half way along Falcon Street.  “The Great Wall of Manly” 
 
I panicked and ran home as fast as I could which was only one house away, I was yelling out to mum that a young girl had just 
fallen off the wall. A cause for concern was at bottom of the wall is a garden bed with a rough rock edging around it and it is still 
there today. The picture above was taken from Falcon Street looking towards Oceana Terrace where I was and it shows the 
rough garden edging. 
 
Mum called an ambulance and I still remember seeing the ambulance arrive there in Falcon Street. I remember very little after 
that. Dad was in the Progress Association at the time and he pushed for a fence to be built around the wall and this happened 
shortly after. The thing is that I must have run around the top of that wall many thousands of times before this accident. 
 
I have sure had my share of falls like from the top of a thirty foot tree in our back yard and I have fallen off the wall near the 
bathing boxes just to the Lota side of Falcon Street where the wall then was probably about twelve foot high. So I do know what 
it’s like to have a fall or two. But nothing to compare with what this young girl in that pink dress must have endured on that day. 
The wall at it’s highest is I believe some twenty four feet. 
 
The year 1945 was a bad year for both Barbara and I (another coincidence) I also was in hospital with diphtheria for six weeks 
and not expected to live.  
 
I have never been able to erase the images of that day from my mind and I have always wondered what ever happened to this 
girl in the pink dress. Did she survive the fall or did she die? Parents never told us much in those days, but I never stopped 
asking and wondering what happened to this girl in the pink dress. 
 
I have asked many local people over the years who I thought might have known something but I always drew a blank. I also 
enquired at the ambulance, police and the ‘Historical Society’ but all to no avail. It was as though I was the only one that saw her 
fall that day and I was! 
 
In October 2008 sixty four years later I called into the ‘Historical Society’ at the Civic Centre in Wynnum just to pick up a 
Newsletter. I ended up talking to the girls there for a while and something inside compelled me to ask again about this girl in the 
pink dress falling off the “Great Wall of Manly” when I was six. It was meant to be! 
 
Jill Greenhill put that request in the October issue of their Newsletter also mentioning my Dad’s part in getting a fence erected 
around the wall because of this accident. 
 
I can’t believe what happened next after sixty four years of not knowing what happened to the girl in the pink dress that snubbed 
me all those years ago. Vera Melen a friend of this girl saw the article in the ‘Historical Society Newsletter’ and contacted her 
and as they say the rest is history! 
 
I made contact with this girl in the pink dress at 3.30pm on Sunday November 9 2008. Her name is Barbara Waters (nee 
Lauchlan) who lived at Stratton Terrace Manly all but for a few short years of her early life. 
 
Finally I meet Barbara in person the next day at her home in Wynnum, after sixty four years of not knowing anything about her 
except this re-occurring vision of her falling off the wall that day. Barbara has never been out of my mind or thoughts all those 
years and my persistence has finally paid off.  
 
There were many emotions mixed with a few hugs and reminiscing. Barbara is now in a wheelchair and is very bright and 
cheerful in her-self with the most beautiful smile. Barbara said that she was in and out of hospital for four years with both arms 
and legs broken with many other serious injuries. 
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THE GIRL IN THE PINK DRESS by Don Lyell                                              (continued from page 7) 

One doctor wanted to take one of her legs off from the hip but luckily for Barbara another doctor took a special interest in her 
and said that he thought he may be able save her leg and he did! 
 
Barbara is still living in Wynnum with her husband Reg. Barbara didn’t keep that illusive pink dress that captured my imagination 
all those years ago. It’s been hard for me to put this story into words probably partly because I was expecting to see Barbara as 
she was a spritely young girl in that beautiful pink dress. 
                                                                                                                                                  
Anything in life is possible if we want it bad enough, we see in people what we want to see and 
that depends on what we are really looking for. It’s what’s inside a person that matters and if you 
haven’t found that special quality that you’re looking for then you haven’t looked far enough! 
 
I said to Barbara I never ever forgot you and yet you didn’t even speak or acknowledge me as 
you walked straight past me that day as though I wasn’t there. 

gers.”  

 
Barbara said Don, “Your prompt actions on that day most probably saved my life! We were 
always told not to talk to any stran
 
At least I have some closure now on the vision of that incident that was deeply etched in my mind for 
sixty four years. I didn’t expect to get that closure for another sixty four years the way it was panning 
out!  

Barbara Waters

 
Looking at Barbara now in her wheelchair I can still only see the girl I saw on that day all those years ago. I can’t see any 
disability whatsoever in Barbara with her bubbly personality and beautiful warm smile she hasn’t aged a day in my eyes. 
Barbara you are special, you are unique, you can do anything.  
 
God loves you, not because of what you do or who you are, but because of who He is.  
 

© Copyright Don Lyell 2008 
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This may seem like a strange request but the Resource Centre is in need of a dressmaker’s dummy or 
a mannequin torso in order to display the Society’s apparel.  If you happen to have one that you no 
longer use or know of anyone who has one, please contact Jill on 3393 3208 or see her at the 
Resource Centre. 

WANTED  -  Dressmaker’s dummy 
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The meeting opened at 7.30pm.  49 members were present.  6 apologies were received and their was one 
visitor, Beryl Patterson..   
(Attendance sheets are held by the Membership Secretary, Noela Stratton.) 
 
Vice-President, Jan Parnell welcomed everyone for President Brian Brandenburg, who suffereing from 
laryngitis, was under doctor’s orders to conserve his voice for the performance on Saturday 23 May.  
 
Minutes of Previous Meeting held on 16 May 2008 were moved by Lyn Shanks, seconded by Debbie 
Tearle.   
 
Correspondence inwards and outwards, for April 2009, accepted and endorsed at the committee 
meeting on Thursday 7 May 2009, was presented by Lena McCreadie. 
 
Financial Report for April 2009, was presented by Sandy Liddle. 
    General Account: Opening Balance at 1 April 2009  $ 3,685.50 
    Receipts: $ 688.16            Expenses: $ 335.01 
    Closing Balance at 30 April 2009    $ 4,038.33 
   Investment Account                  $25,000.00  
 
    Total funds:                 $29,038.33 
 
Resource Centre.  
 The location of this month’s mystery picture was an old shop front on Cambridge Parade Manly. 
 There is now a supply of all sizes of our Society Polo Shirt that can be tried for size, before 
purchasing  One ticket is still available for the Lota House Dinner next Friday 29 May.  
 
Heritage Tours. 
 Next tour is to be held on Saturday 27 June to Stradbroke Island. Tickets are $30 and lunch is $10. 
 Only 17 tickets remain for purchase. 
 
Celebration of Queensland’s 150 Years (Q150) – Municipal Hall  Saturday 23 May 2009 
 Jill requested a few more volunteers to help with the setting up on Friday at 4pm and on the floor on 
 the day of the performance.   
 
Speaker, Peter Hughes told of his family’s early associations with the district and especially of his life in 
 Wynnum between 1942 and 1956, before he left to live in Gumdale.. 
 
Speaker, Heather Horsley, spoke of her connection to the Nicklin family who in 1890, deciding to visit 
 England, left on the  steam ship “Quetta” which sank in the Torres Strait in three minutes.  Daughter 
 Alice Nicklin survived and lived to produce a large family   .  
 
The Lucky Door Prize was won by Gerry Cuneen, the Member’ Draw by Carole Astill and the Raffle by 
 Betty Mottram. 
 
A delicious supper was donated and served by Lena McCreadie, Jan Parnell, with the help of Peg Borg and 
Sherley Williams.      
 

Jill Greenhill  (Minute Secretary) 

Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc. 
 

MINUTES OF GENERAL MEETING 
of 

21 May 2009 
 

(held in the Ambulance Museum Auditorium, Corner Cedar Street and Tingal Road) 



Do you know that the Wynnum Manly Historical Society holds the following resources in the Resource Centre for members to use 
for free?  The friendly volunteers on duty will be more than happy to assist you with use of the equipment.   
 
Microfiche Microfilm

Aldine History of Queensland 1888 

Births Deaths & Marriages in Queensland 
 Pioneer Index 1829 – 1889 
 Federation Index 1890 – 1914 

Commonwealth Electoral Roll 
 Wynnum Manly 1903 – 1989 
 Hemmant 1903 – 1982 

Peter Spicer’s Moreton Bay Diaries 1828 – 1949 

Queensland Post Office Directories 1868 – 1949 

Queensland Government Gazette 1859 – 1869 

Queensland Land Records 1856 – 1859 

St Helena Diary 1897 – 1910 

Wynnum Herald 12.01.1946 – 12.07.1967 

Queensland State Electoral Rolls 1860 - 1910 

 

MICROFICHE AND MICROFILM RESOURCES HELD BY WMHS  
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Why not own a smart maroon WMHS polo shirt - only $22?  Or a maroon WMHS spray jacket - 
$35.00?  Or a maroon WMHS warm fleecy zip up jacket for winter - $35.00? 

For those of you who cannot make it into the Resource Centre, below is a list of books which the Society has for sale.  If you would 
like to purchase any of these books, please contact Jill Greenhill.  Some of these authors offer a part donation to the Wynnum 
Manly Historical Society from book sales to Society members.  This is a good way to help support your Society. 
 

Author  Title  Publication 
year 

Cost 

Beitz, Myrtle  Mangroves to moorings revisited 2005 $ 35.00

Beitz, Myrtle  A quick tour around Wynnum, Manly, Lota 2006 Donation

Davenport, 
Winifred & 
Mottram, Betty 

Early shipping in Moreton Bay: June 1846 - December 1859, 
Volume 1 

1998 $ 20.00

Davenport, 
Winifred & 
Mottram, Betty 

Early shipping in Moreton Bay: January 1860 – December 1863, 
Volume 2 (2nd ed) 

2002 $ 20.00

Nalder, Robyn  From sapling to kero tin: A peek at Gumdale’s past 2004 $ 15.00

Nock, Betty  History of music in the Wynnum and Manly area 1900-1997 1998 $   5.00

Nock, Betty  History of arts in the Wynnum and Manly area 1900-2003 2005 $   5.00

SHIRTS AND BADGES 

RESOURCES FOR SALE 

 
Polo shirts in all sizes available now in the Resource Room and at the next meeting so come and 
try one on.  . 
 
Do you have the new badge -$10? 
 

Contact Jill (3393 3208) to order. 
  



Calendar of WYNNUM MANLY HISTORICAL SOCIETY events 
 
 
 

June 2009 July 2009 August 2009 

Thursday, 18th 7.30pm 

JUNE GENERAL MEETING 

Where: Ambulance Museum Auditorium 
 Cnr Cedar St & Tingal Rd 

TWO OLD CHARACTERS OF WYNNUM 
NORTH: 

WILLIE McPHERSON & ONE EYED JACKIE 
Speaker:     Les Greenhill 
 

WHO, WHEN & WHERE 
with Myrtle & Jill 

 
Cost: Gold coin donation 

Thursday, 16th 7.30pm 

JULY GENERAL MEETING 

Where: Ambulance Museum Auditorium 
 Cnr Cedar St & Tingal Rd 

Speakers to be advised. 

 

 

Cost: Gold coin donation 

Thursday, 20th 7.30pm 

AUGUST GENERAL MEETING 

Where: Ambulance Museum Auditorium 
 Cnr Cedar St & Tingal Rd 
 
Speakers to be advised. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cost: Gold coin donation 

Thursday, 25th 10am 

MORNING TEA AT WYNNUM LIBRARY 

Where: Wynnum Library 
 66 Bay Terrace 
 

HISTORY OF QUEENSLAND 
 
As part of Queensland’s 150th birthday 
celebrations, Kate Harbison will be talking 
about Queensland’s history. 
 

Thursday, 30th 10am 

MORNING TEA AT WYNNUM LIBRARY 

Where: Wynnum Library 
 66 Bay Terrace 

THE SUGAR INDUSTRY 

John Davies will be speaking about the sugar 
industry. 

Thursday, 27th 10am 

MORNING TEA AT WYNNUM LIBRARY 

Where: Wynnum Library 
 66 Bay Terrace 
 
 
To be advised 
 
 
 
 
Cost: Free 

Cost: Free Cost:  Free  

Saturday, 27th 7.45am – 5pm 

HERITAGE BUS TOUR 
Stradbroke Island 

 
 

Further details will be provided in near future 
but we will be visiting Dunwich, Amity Point 
and Point Lookout. 
 
 
Cost: $30.00 
 
Lunch: Optional $10.00 
 
Bookings can be made through the Resource 
Centre or at the next meeting. 

  

 
 
 
 

Sponsorship and support of the WMHS – Thank you to Cartridge World Wynnum 
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Did you know that Cartridge World Wynnum very 
generously sponsors and supports the Wynnum Manly 
Historical Society? 
 
The Society would like to thank and acknowledge Cartridge 
World Wynnum for its ongoing support and sponsorship.   
 
 
Don't forget - for all your toner and cartridge 
needs, visit or contact Chris at Cartridge World 
Wynnum. 
 



 
 

June 2009 July 2009 August 2009

Wednesday, 3rd 9am – 1.pm 

150 YEARS OF RECORD KEEPING IN 
QUEENSLAND 

Where: State Library of Queensland 
 Auditorium 2, Level 2 
 Stanley Place 
 Southbank 

Delve into 150 years of Queensland history 
with the state’s leading archival organisations 
– National Archives, Qld State Archives, State 
Library and Brisbane City Council Archives. 

Bookings essential on 136 246 

Cost: Free 

Tuesday, 7th 10am – 11am 

GETTING STARTED 

Where: Queensland State Archives 
 435 Compton Road 
 Runcorn 

Learn about the Queensland State Archives 
collection and how best to find the information 
you are seeking.  This seminar, presented by an 
experienced Reference Archivist, will provide 
you with the basis you need to start your 
research at the State Archives. 

Bookings on 3131 7777. 

Cost: Free 

Tuesday, 4th 10am – 11am 

GETTING STARTED 

Where: Queensland State Archives 
 435 Compton Road 
 Runcorn 

Learn about the Queensland State 
Archives collection and how best to find the 
information you are seeking.  This seminar, 
presented by an experienced Reference 
Archivist, will provide you with the basis 
you need to start your research at the State 
Archives. 

Bookings on 3131 7777. 

Cost: Free 

Saturday, 17th 10am – 11am 
Wednesday, 20th 10am – 11am 

QUEENSLAND BY SEA: 
Ships, crew and navigation 

Where: National Archives of Australia 
 16 Corporate Drive 
 Cannon Hill 

 

Learn about sailors and ships, lighthouses and 
their keepers, shipbuilding and shipwrecks at 
this free seminar. 

 
 
Cost: Free 

Wednesday, 15th 10am-11am 

ADVANCED ARCHIVES SEARCH 

Where: Queensland State Archives 
 435 Compton Road 
 Runcorn 

Discover how to get the best out of Archives 
Search, the Queensland State Archives’ online 
database.  This seminar will teach you more 
advanced techniques to locate records of 
interest and will give useful tips for finding what 
you want. 

Bookings on 3131 7777 

 
Cost: Free 

Friday, 7th  10am – 1pm 

THE IMMIGRANT JOURNEY TO 
QUEENSLAND 

Where: State Library of Queensland 
 Auditorium 2, Level 2 
 Stanley Place 
 Southbank 

What was the journey to Queensland really 
like?  This seminar, presented in 
conjunction with the State Library of 
Queensland, will examine records detailing 
the immigrant experience. 

Bookings essential on 136 246. 

Cost: $14.50 (morning tea included) 

 Saturday, 25th 11.30am – 2.30pm 

WYNNUM CENTRAL STATE SCHOOL 
SCHOOL REUNION LUNCHEON 

Where: Wynnum RSL 
 Tingal Road 
 Wynnum 
 
An invitation is extended to all pupils who 
attended Wynnum Central State School 
between 1937 and 1945 to a luncheon being 
held upstairs at the RSL (wheelchair access 
available).  Partners are very welcome.  Bring 
along any photos/memorabilia.   
 
Bookings are essential by 13 July 2009 
 
Information and bookings – please phone 3396 
1176 or 3393 3445 
 

Cost: $18.00 

 

Calendar of NON-WMHS events of interest 

  

No 13 – June 2009 WMHS Newsletter Page 12 



 

 
Postage 
stamp 
required 
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PO Box 318, 
Wynnum.  Q.  4178 
 
ABN 49 071 835 845 

 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc. 
 
 
 

Our aim is to gather and record local history before it is lost 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Membership application forms are available from the Resource Centre, Civic Centre, 7/66 Bay Tce, Wynnum. 
 
Membership costs per year (1 January to 31 December):- 
 

Single $15.00   Family $25.00   High School student $5.00 
 
PLEASE NOTE:  There is a joining fee of $10.00 per person which covers the cost of a membership name badge. 
 
 
 
Deadline for newsletter submissions:  By Sunday, 5 July 2009 for July 2009 issue. 
 

No 13 – June 2009 WMHS Newsletter Page 13 


